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Springs Wings 

 

 It’s starting to feel like motor-
cycle season!!!  The sun is out, 
don’t have to wait for the snow to 
melt to ride, can lean the bike in the 
curves without worrying too much 
about sand and gravel … we’re 
starting to get back into being a 
riding organization again! 
 The big news over the past month 
was the Region F/Colorado Dis-
trict Rally in Montrose at the last 
part of May. We had 697 or so in 
attendance – a terrific turnout! By 
Bill Agnew’s count (the Region 
Director) we had 36 registered from 
Chapter I! There were talent shows, 
vendors, seminars, skills events, 
CPR and First Aid classes, pie 
rides, light show, and the Region 
Couple and Individual of the Year 
selection. We had a great time rid-
ing some of the most beautiful 
routes in Colorado with a couple of 
our friends from California and 
added a couple of lizards to our 
collection. Getting back together 
with friends from all over the re-
gion is one of the reasons this or-
ganization continues to be special to 
us. 
  Wayne and Dena Davis from 
Colorado Chapter A were selected 
as the 2005-2006 Region F Couple 
of the Year and Chuck Lee from 
Arizona is the new Region F Indi-
vidual of the Year. Congrats to all 
of them and to Pam McCombs from 
Colorado Chapter G who turned in 
a very credible performance in the 
Individual of the Year selection 
process. 
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 Oh, by the way – Linda Shel-
ley’s Chapter I newsletter 
won the best newsletter 
competition at the rally! We 
never had any doubt, but I guess the 
pressure is on to keep up the quality 
for next year’s competition. Please 
send Linda any articles you’d like 
to contribute to  
  lshelley@animail.net  
and give her a hug and pat on the 
back the next time you see her. 
  Darrel Cruzan told an interesting 
story at our chapter meeting about 
having to replace a leaking rear tire 
while at the rally. He had some 
wobbling trailer issues on the way 
home that he finally discovered 
were the result of the Montrose 
Honda dealer installing a Valkyrie 
tire on his Gold Wing. Lesson for 
all of us here. 
 Speaking of trailers, mad man 
Mark has stories to tell about the 
trailer he’s built to haul a second 
motorcycle behind his Gold Wing.  
Mark tested out his new invention 
by riding up to South Dakota, 

mounting the second bike with 
Cindy, and then busting out over 200 
miles of dirt and gravel roads.   We 
think this might be a good entry for 
“Ripley’s Believe it or Not.” 
 After the meeting, a few of us rode 
down to the Gooseberry Patch for 
lunch, then back to Apex for a 2 p.m. 
presentation from our District Direc-
tors, Terry and Shirley Hawkins, to 
Doyne Bruner, the owner of Apex 
Sports, for all the many things he has 
done to support GWRRA and our 
District. C2 had a hand in the marvel-
ous crafted wooden framed clock 
presented to Doyne. 
  On the Sunday after our meeting 
Larry Doan, Danny Williams and 
Mary Karr (new members) and I rode 
the route we have planned to get to 
the Pediatric Brain Tumor Founda-
tion’s Ride for Kids  (RFK). Danny 
and Mary have a son, Spencer, going 
through treatment right now for a 
brain tumor. Spencer wants Chapter 
I to be his escort during the Ride 
For Kids and because of that we are 
probably going to be up in the front 
of the pack with Spencer. We talked 
about this a bit during the meeting, 
and Danny recently sent me a note 
confirming the RFK acknowledge-
ment that we’re up front with 
Spencer! We handed out a bunch of 
RFK registration kits at the meeting.  
Larry Doan is heading up this ride for 
the chapter. There are a few chapter 
members heading up Saturday, the 
25th, to attend the Chapter L ice 
cream social in Golden the night be-
fore. That is also a fundraiser for 
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Chapter Director Ron & Marsha Curry - 488-9865    
  rmgcurry@aol.com 
 
 
 
Asst. Director  Mark & Sue Damschen - 719-481-9263    
    mdamschen@msn.com  
 Asst. Director Tom & Monica Harder -  719-481-9044     

    tmharder@adelphia.net 
Historian   Dave & Kathy Wren - 719-392-0025  dewglwren@adelphia.net  
Membership Coordinator  Tom & Monica Harder - 719-481-9044   tmharder@adelphia.net 
Newsletter Editor  Linda Shelley - 719-748-8573 lshelley@animail.net 
Phone Tree Coordinator  Laurie Scholsser - 719-227-9560   darcruzan@aol.com 
Rider Education   Mark Damschen - 719-481-9263   mdamschen@msn.com  
Store and 50/50   Jeannie Bondurant - 719-599-8495  
Sunshine Committee  Bob & Jan Strath - 719-594-9685  bobstrath30@msn.com   
Treasurer   Paul & Jeannie Bondurant - 719-599-8495  wings83@worldnet.att.net 
Webmaster     Lewis & Carol Farmer - 719-481-4235   springwingsweb@yahoo.com  
Couple of the Year (COY)   Tom & Monica Harder - 719-481-9044   tmharder@adelphia.net 
Individual of the Year (IOY)  Jeannie Bondurant - 719-599-8495  

Chapter I Staff 

RFK. If you’re doing this, contact 
Larry or us so we can group up be-
fore we enter Heritage Square the 
next day. We plan to gather at the I-
25/Baptist Road King Soopers 
parking lot at 6:30 or so on the 26th 
of June (Sunday) and depart for 
Heritage Square in Golden 
promptly at 7:00 a.m.  If you have 
friends who ride bikes of any brand, 
invite them along. We plan to ride 
straight up without potty breaks or 
gas stops, so show up with a full 
tank and empty bladder. Apex has 
another group departing Apex at 7 
a.m. and we’d like to stay in front 
of them. Please complete your reg-
istration and have your check or 
cash ready before we leave – that 
will expedite registration. The reg-
istration at Heritage Square starts at 
8 a.m. (it will take us 1- 1/1/2 hours 
to get there) and registration closes 
at 9:45 a.m.  Registration is a mini-
mum of $35 per bike; many of us 
are going around to friends and 
businesses to collect a few dollars 
as contributions. The more you 
gather in donations, the more good-
ies you get as rewards (shirts, jack-
ets, caps …).  We didn’t do hardly 
anything last year and managed to 
collect $300 in just a couple of 

hours – if you don’t ask, you won’t 
get the donations.  This is a very 
worthy cause and a terrific way to 
advertise that we give a care about 
our community and this serious 
childhood issue.  Please help us 
make this a major chapter event 
by showing up and riding with us.  
Last year the ride concluded with a 
sack lunch and award presentation. 
We plan on splitting up in groups to 
come back (some straight back, 
some taking a more scenic, twisty 
route back). 
 Please go to    
  www.springswings.org  

and check out the ride section of 
Lewis Farmer’s Chapter I web site.  
Get in the habit of checking the ride 
calendar frequently and posting any 
ride you happen to be going on.  
Some of our members can only ride 
during the week days – this is a 
great way to get the word out and it 
is very easy to post your rides there. 
 
Hope to see you soon, and often. 
 
 Ron & Marsha Curry 

CO-I CDs 

Chapter 
I’s 
IOY 

Jeannie 
Bondurant 

The Curry Chronicles  (cont. from page 1) 
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Apex Sports is one of Colorado’s leading 
motorcycle dealerships, offering a pre-
mium selection of new and used motorcy-
cles, ATV’s, custom trikes, and trailers. We 
provide a wide variety of high quality parts 
and accessories. Additionally, we have a 
fully certified service department to meat 
all your needs. 
  
Our staff is dedicated to ensuring that you 
are completely satisfied in the purchase 
and ownership of your Apex Sports motor-
cycle, ATV, or trike. Apex Sports is family 
owned and operated since 1960. 

327 S. Weber 
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 
  
Phone (719)475-2437 
Toll Free (800)748-1799 
Fax (179)475-0543 
 
Email:  comments@apexsportsinc.com 

 
Trailer For Sale  

  

Myco Motorcycle trailer.  Open, 
 3 rail with a 2000 pound capac-
ity. Used only 8 times.  It has a 
fiberglass stoneguard and a 10 
cu ft fiberglass storage area, 
plus spare tire.  Please contact 
pbeinetti@aol.com 

Pete Beinetti 
 

See picture of similar trailer below 

 
FOR SALE  

 
1999 GL1500 SE Goldwing 

$11,500  

(Honda 50th Anniversary Edi-
tion) 49,200+ miles 

Candy Red with Darker Inserts  

Chrome ISO Grips + Throttle 
Boss 

Transformer Passenger Boards 

Custom Seat, and other extras  

-Garage Kept  

-Shop Serviced  

Contact Bruce @ 719 262 0452 
between 4 and 9 PM  

-or- leave a message and we 
will call back.  

 
Chapter I T-shirts 

Short sleeve—$12.00 
Long Sleeve—$15.00 

 
 

Homemade trailer made from 
car top carrier.  8” wheels 
Call Paul & Jeannie at 599-8495 
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A Rally Rally Good Time 
 Hats off to Chris and Casey 
Ward for their hard work and dedi-
cation to making the Montrose 
Rally a success. We hadn’t been to 
a rally in a long, long time and it 
was a great weekend getaway for 
us. What a perfect way to meet new 
people, win a few Mama Bucks and 
view some glorious countryside that 
Colorado has to offer. We were es-
pecially fortunate to meet and talk 
with a couple from California (Jim 
and Cindy) who are members of the 
Chapter Tom and Monica belonged 
to. Thanks for the introduction 
Monica! 
 I went back and forth in my 
decision whether to co-ride up on 
Chris’s bike or take the Silver Bul-
let on my own. On Friday morning 
the Bullet won and I’m very 
pleased to say that I really enjoyed 
the little bike. It had all the power I 
would want and took to the curves 
like the big boys. The satellite radio 
kept me singing the whole time and 
nobody could hear me – it doesn’t 
get better than that! 
  I did have one tiny mishap 
while in the Salida WalMart park-
ing lot. I wasn’t paying much 

attention to what I was doing and as 
we were leaving the parking lot, I 
dropped the bike. Just like that – it 
fell right over. A WalMart at any 
time is a busy place, but on a holi-
day weekend, the place is abso-
lutely packed and boy, was I embar-
rassed. I called Chris on the CB to 
come help me and he soon got me 
fixed up and ready to roll. I was 
never so grateful to pull out of that 
parking lot! 
 I guess that wasn’t my only 
mishap. On our way home from 
Montrose and heading into Gunni-
son, I was happily singing away 
while zipping down the road when 
Chris came on the CB to inform me 
that we were being pulled over.  
YIKES!! Turns out the patrolman 
that we had passed (and I smiled at) 
did a quick u-turn in the highway to 
flag us down for speeding. Yes!  
The Silver Bullet can go at exces-
sive speeds!  Luckily for us, the guy 
was very nice and just issued a 
warning. Granted I noticed some 
serious money passing between 
Chris and the patrolman and that 
probably helped. Just kidding! 

 Casey had told us about taking 
Highway 114 from Gunnison to 
Salida and how beautiful a route 
that was. We decided to do just that 
on our way home and I have to say, 
it was one incredible ride. If you’ve 
not been on it, it’s well worth the 
extra time. I’m glad we did it when 
we did, first thing in the morning.  
We had the road to ourselves for 
much of the time where we could 
truly appreciate our fortune of liv-
ing in Colorado. By the time we 
reached Buena Vista, the clouds 
turned dark, the rain came down 
and oh, how the wind did blow for 
the rest of the ride home. The Silver 
Bullet was put to the test on that 
part of the trip! But the good times 
and beautiful stretches far out-
weighed the wind and the rain and 
we made it home with some great 
memories. And isn’t that what it’s 
all about?   
Happy trails, Sandie Swing 

Boat 
trailer 

If  you can’t 
tell—this is 
a moose 

What is t
hat 

you are sitti
ng 

on?  

I must remem-ber—if it’s not yellow I can’t have 
it ! 
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How does a bike trip to Deadwood, 
SD turn into a bike trip to Page, 
AZ?  One word—weather.  What 
would we do without weather.com? 
 
Terry and Dee Dee Hillman, Mark 
and Cindy Atwell, Bob and Jan 
Strath, Bill and Marie McMinn, and 
a lone Harley rider, Anna Trujillo, 
decided NOT to brave the elements 
in South Dakota and decided in-
stead to head to Arizona. The trip 
started in the Springs with the first 
night in Cortez, CO.  Even that leg 
of the trip was not without its ex-
citement. While traversing Wolf 
Creek Pass with a temperature hov-
ering in the low 40’s, rain and snow 
pellets greeted us.   
 
Cortez, however, rained sunshine 
on the group as we pulled in around 
5 that afternoon. Weather was not 
supposed to be an issue for the next 
three days, but the next day we 
donned our rain gear for about 30 
minutes before finally breaking out 
into the sunshine. Our first rest stop 
after leaving Cortez was Four Cor-
ners for pictures, as Mark managed 
to get one limb in each state. There 
has to be a joke there somewhere.  

Our next stop was Page, AZ. Lake 
Powell is the most famous local 
attraction, but a few of the group 
managed to see Antelope Canyon, 
an out-of-the-way slot canyon run 
by the Navajos. Part of the group 
headed west for a late afternoon ride 
to take advantage of the now perfect 
weather. 

GWRRA Ride to Page, AZ 
May 6-9, 2005  

The next day, our destination was 
Moab, UT. The road took us 
through Monument Valley on the 
Arizona-Utah border.  We stopped 
at the visitor center located on a 
large knoll inside the park for a 
better vantage point of the vistas.  
After ice cream, the group headed 
out for probably the adventure of 
the trip.  Mark wanted to take a 
road he had not seen before (SR 
261) that took us up and over, quite 
literally, from a dry valley floor up 
and over a mesa over a three-mile, 
heavily switchbacked, gravel road.  
The curves were paved, surpris-
ingly, which made for a relatively 
easy passage.  Once on top of the 
mesa, we could see 100 miles or 
more back into northern Arizona, 
and the terrain in front of us had 
changed from desert floor to na-
tional forest. 
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To 

Page, 
AZ 
Cont.  

 We arrived late into Moab.  Most of the group sought the 
comfort of the hotel pool.  But the rest of the festivities 
were just beginning. Cindy’s 40th birthday was celebrated 
in fine fashion at a local restaurant, and a grand time was 
had by all. 
 
 Our last day was the homeward bound leg through 
Naturita and past the Blue Mesa Reservoir in Gunnison. 
By the time we reached the Springs, temperatures were in 
the 80s—the warmest we’d had the entire trip. And, we 
were all glad our South Dakota Trip turned into an Ari-
zona trip! 
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GWRRA Ride to Page, AZ—Photos 



  Page 8 

   

 Since our originally planned 
Deadwood/Black Hills trip in early 
May was changed due to weather 
Cindy and I decided to go to the 
Black Hills for Memorial Day 
weekend. I wanted to bring the Su-
zuki DR650 dual sport bike with us 
so we could ride on the many gravel 
and dirt roads in the area so we 
carefully loaded it onto the Harbor 
Freight kit trailer that I built.  
 We left at 6 AM on Saturday 
morning and headed up I-25. With 
about 40 pounds of tongue weight 
the 550 pounds of trailer and con-
tents actually towed well behind the 
Goldwing. A couple of bumps and 
curves through the Denver con-
struction were handled just fine and 
up through Wyoming we went. At 
Sundance, WY, we veered north-
west to see Devil’s Tower. It is im-
pressive. While stopped there we 
talked to numerous other motorcy-
clists who were all amazed to see 
that Suzuki on a trailer behind the 
Goldwing. Several took pictures.  
We got in to the Holiday Inn in 
Spear fish at 5 PM having ridden 
560 miles that day. The cool tem-
peratures made for great riding and 
no heat fatigue. 
 Sunday morning we left very 
early on the Suzuki. It was in the 
40’s and we rode through Spearfish 
Canyon before hitting some local 
gravel and dirt roads. We got break-
fast right about the time my hands 
were going numb. After that contin-
ued on gravel roads and worked our 
way south to a nice out of the way 
lake. Later we stopped at a lookout 

tower in the middle of the woods.  
The view from the top was great 
and you could see out over the 
Black Hills for miles. We emerged 
onto pavement again and went to 
see the Crazy Horse Monument.  
The monument still going slowly 
but it is impressive and will be ab-
solutely amazing when it is finished 
someday. 
 About that time some light driz-
zle started but it slowed and we 
then rode through Custer Park’s 
wildlife loop. We saw lots of buf-
falo and antelope and stopped at the 
visitors’ center. Next we rode the 
Needles Highway. That is a terrifi-
cally curvy and scenic ride on any 
bike (my FZ1 sure would have been 
fun!). After some photos we started 
working our way north to Spearfish.  
The weather was damp but we had 
the proper gear so no one got wet.  
We finally got back to our motel 
late afternoon after 231 miles on the 
DR650. Let’s just say its Corbin 
aftermarket seat still has a long way 
to go to compare to our Gold-
wing/Barcalounger’s seat. 
 Monday morning we went to 
Sturgis and had breakfast there. It’s 
a pretty sleepy little town when the 
rally isn’t going on but they still 
had 2005 Sturgis shirts ready for us 
to buy even though we were a bit 
early. Leaving Sturgis and heading 

Mark and Cindy’s Black Hills Adventure 

Mark’s new Harbor Freight trailer that he built in his living 
room. 

 

Needles Highway 
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back into the Black Hills it seemed 
the rain was determined to follow 
us. So, we headed to Deadwood, 
parked the Wing and spent a few 
hours seeing the sights and doing a 
little shopping. We ended up back 
at the motel by 2 PM and Cindy 
was ready for the hot tub.   
 But you know me, I just had to 
get the DR and go back out, except 
it wouldn’t start. The battery was 
dead as a doornail, probably from 
leaving the key turned too far 
(parking light!) when it was locked 
the night before. After a few poor 
tries at jump starting I ended up 
down the hill from the Holiday Inn 
and walked back to get the Wing.  
A bit later the DR was successfully 
started, the Wing was left in an 
Applebee’s parking lot, and I was 
left riding a drizzly 30 miles on the 
DR in the woods on gravel roads 
south of Spearfish. Later, Cindy 
said she’d looked out the room’s 
window and saw only the trailer in 
the parking lot. She said she wasn’t 
sure how I’d ridden off on two mo-
torcycles! 
 Tuesday morning saw us depart 
at 6 AM into a light rain and low 
40’s temps. But as we headed west 
on I-90 to Gillette, WY, the rain 
stopped and after breakfast we had 
a nice ride all the way back down to 
Colorado Springs.  Excepting for 
the L bracket that held the trailer’s 
lights and license plate needing to 

Mark and Cindy’s Black Hills Adventure cont. 

be “modified” (it broke) we had a 
rather uneventful ride home. Den-
ver was a breeze and the worst 
traffic we saw was within two 
miles of our Woodmen exit. Go 
figure. 
 I did learn a few things on our 
trip.   
 1) The Black Hills area is a 
“must see” for anyone who has not 
been there before (it had been 
many years for us) and I could go 
there and easily spend a week the 
next time.   
 2) A Honda Goldwing is capable 
of pulling a motorcycle on a trailer 
very competently (even at highway 

speeds).   
 3) Having a bike capable of going 
comfortably onto gravel and dirt 
really enables you to see a lot of 
places most tourists never get to.  
And because of that,  
 4) I see this as the first of many 
more trips to come where both our 
Goldwing and our Suzuki get to go 
explore the most beautiful areas in 
our country! 

Crazy Horse 

By the lake 

Lake of Needles 

 
Mark’s Motto: 

 
Never do less than forty miles 

before breakfast.  
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Chapter I 
COY 

Tom and Monica 
Harder 

Ride for Kids—Pediatric Brain Tumor  
Foundation 

Golden, Colorado 
June 26, 2005 
 
The ride will start at  
Heritage Square 
18301 W. Colfax Ave. 
 
Registration opens at 8:00 am  
and closes at 9:45 am. 
 
The ride will travel through scenic countryside, 
with police escort. CELEBRATION OF LIFE 
program at endpoint includes award presenta-
tions to individuals, chapters/clubs and festivi-
ties. 
 
GRAND PRIZE: Honda Rebel 250 
 
Free coffee and donuts in the morning. 
Free light sack lunch at end of ride. 
 
 
Please refer back to Ron’s article regarding 
our meeting time and place for this special 
event.  
 
If you can’t participate, please find a mem-
ber who is going and make a donation.  

 

2005 marks the 22nd season for the Ride for Kids® which 
benefits the Pediatric Brain Tumor Foundation, whose 
mission is to: 

• find the cause and the cure of childhood brain     
tumors through the support of medical research 

• provide hope and emotional support for the        
thousands of children and families affected by      
this life-threatening disease. 

We invite you to get on your motorcycle and ride with us 
to help these brave kids and their families. We promise 
you that once you have met the young brain tumor    
patients and their families, you will understand why many 
of us have been riding for kids for such a long time! 
 

 
 
Six Can Chicken Tortilla Soup 
 
1 (15 oz) can whole kernel corn, drained 
2 (14.5 oz) cans chicken broth 
1 (10 oz) can chunk chicken 
1 (15 oz) can black beans 
1 (10 oz) can diced tomatoes with green 
chile peppers, drained 
 
Open the cans. Pour everything into a large 
saucepan or stock pot.  Simmer over me-
dium heat until chicken is heated through. 
Serves 6.   
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Note from the Editor: 
 
Thanks to everyone who contributed to our newsletter this month. And 
I do mean OUR—if it weren’t of your articles and pictures the newslet-
ter would be a lot smaller and not as interesting.  
 
Remember, when you send me items to go in the newsletter please ex-
pect a reply back from me acknowledging that I have received your 
email. If you do not receive a reply, please call me or resend your 
email.  

Linda       

WORD SEARCH 
 

 

 A C N F R I E N D S  
 C H A P T E R I A S  
 T R I K E I F P D G  
 I O L D D P G P P A  
 V M P I L K J I H M  
 I E N N O I X L U E  
 T G R N A T Y F U N  
 I W N E Q R G J M I  
 E E T R I K R K L G  
 S Q Z R C F A W S H  
 B G N I W D L O G T  
 W U P D E I L E M R  
 D R Y E X R Y O W P  
            

ACTIVITIES

 

CHAPTER I 
CHROME 
DINNER RIDE 
FLIPPIN 
FRIENDS 
FUN 
GAME NIGHT 
GOLD WING 

GWRRA 
RALLY 

See how many you can find.   
Let me know if you like this addition to 
the newsletter. 

 

There are two types of peo-
ple in this world, people 
who ride motorcycles and 
people who wish they could 
ride motorcycles.  

If the person in the next lane at the 
stoplight rolls up the window and 
locks the door, support their view of 
life by snarling at them.  

 

Who’s that 
behind those 

Foster 
Grants? 

Way 
too 
much 
fun !!! 
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Rally participants and other photos 

California chapter 
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Rally talent show ???? 

Gypsy Rose Lee,  
I presume? 
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Linda & Butch Shelley 
15605 Archer Terrace 
Elbert, CO 80106 

 
 

Mailing Label Goes Here 

 

 
 

Chapter I meeting  
information: 

 
WHEN 

First Saturday of the month, 
8:30 coffee, 9:00 meeting 

 
WHERE 

Holy Cross-Lutheran 
Church 

4125 Constitution Ave. 


